                                                  SUAA  Chapter Board Meeting Minutes

                                                        Wesley United Methodist Church

                                                              March 1, 2018, 10:00 am. 

Those attending:  McLean, Gilbert, McLaughlin, Werling, Maguire, Dallinger, Brown, Helmers, Richmond, Pano, Jones, Yunker, Farr, Nelson.

President McLean called the meeting to order.  The February meeting minutes were approved as amended.  Helmers/Gilbert   

Yunker reviewed the February treasurer’s report.  Report was approved.  Gilbert/Maguire

Announcements included:

A.  A date will be planned for a meeting to give information on an alternative to Quality Care Insurance for SUAA members.  Consensus of the group was to schedule it for the first week of April.  Farr will facilitate from the University.  Maguire requested for refreshments to be provided at the meeting.  There will be a separate meeting after work later in the month for employees.

B.  Maguire reported the nominating committee has a full slate of officers for next year.  All officers will stay the same except Bonnie Barker will be the newsletter editor, Karen Helmers will be vice president/president elect and John Maguire will be president. 

C.  The annual dinner meeting will be held Tuesday,  April 24.  The menu will be in the newsletter. RSVP information should be sent to Yunker.  Cheryl McCully in Human Resources at WIU will help with the printing of the written program for the event.

D.  Nelson suggested an information session for updating members on SUAA survivor’s benefits.

Membership-  There are currently 614 local members.

State SUAA- Maguire identified the State Board Meeting in January.  He passed out information on data received at the State meeting to local board members.  Pension bond issues were discussed at the State board meeting.  State SUAA  organization has brought the pension issue to the public forefront.  The State SUAA meeting will be June 21-22.  The next State Executive Board meeting will be March 23.  The local board identified the need for chapter presidents and their contact information to be on the State SUAA website.

S.A.T. - no deaths reported this month.

HR Update- Farr urged members with Quality Care insurance to consider changing to Health Alliance (HMO) or Health Link (OAP) in May.  WIU HR will meet with the State Insurance Office in April to discover any changes for the coming year.  

Legislative – Pano identified that the Governor gave a State of the State Address.  The debt of the state varies as to  different viewpoints.   The Supreme Court has heard a case related to state unions.  He reviewed the primary candidates for State Offices.  He also identified ballot voting security as an issue.

Publications- Helmers identified March 22 as the deadline for items to be submitted for the newsletter.

Foundation- no report.

Networking- no report.

Technology- no report.

Old Business- none.

New Business- McLaughlin identified the need for a new local member directory.  It has been 4 years since it was updated.  Consensus of board was to work on it in the next year.

Adjournment- 10:50 am.  Jones/ Yunker 

Respectfully submitted,

Jackie Richmond, secretary
